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  “Come to me, all you who are weary and burdened, and I will give you rest.  Take my 
yoke upon you and learn from me, for I am gentle and humble in heart, and you will 

find rest for your souls.”  Matthew 11:28-29   
Life can seem very complicated.  We race about hoping to keep up with the schedules 

we have set, the expectations of the world, and the needs of family, church, and friends.  
We have computers, smart phones, storage in the clouds, but all these things just seem 
to make life more complex rather than easy.  In the midst of the abundance we can 

become heavily burdened.   The weight of fearing we will fail, the weariness of having 
one more thing to do each day than we have energy, the worries… they can be 

overwhelming.    
But, friends, we do not have to continue on this way. We were not given this breath to 
give it away in hopes that on another day we will have time to breathe.  We were not 

given this day to worry about tomorrow.  Ultimately, there is one cure to the weight on 
our shoulders; there is ONE who is eager to give us relief.   

                               JESUS says, “come to me, I will give you rest!”    
The invitation is so simple we pass it by on our way to more complicated pursuits.   
                   “Come to me” Jesus invites, “you will find rest for your souls.”    

Few of us would argue we need the restoration so why don’t we come?  Are we looking 
for meaning, validation, joy in other places?  This summer we offer you the best gift we 

have to give.  It’s not a campaign, a gimmick, a 6 week study, or a guide.   
                 Three words sums up our summer ministry.  COME TO JESUS!    
How you may ask? Well, keep it simple.  Look at your summer schedule and vow to do 

LESS.   Simplify the schedule, reduce the obligations, and turn off the technology or 
whatever is making you weary. So that you can…  Come to Jesus!  Come to Jesus with 
your guilt and He will forgive.  Come to Jesus with the expectations you have for 

yourself and let Him replace them with God’s desire for you.  Come to Jesus with your 
worries and He will help you carry the load and find the way.  Come to Jesus with your 

sickness and your grief and let Him have the time to heal you.   
You were not created to carry the world, or even yourself.  Jesus offers to carry you.  
You were created to enjoy this breath, to savor this day, to worship your God with a full 

heart and a strong voice. 
                            This summer we invite you to come to JESUS!    

As you read the pages ahead you will find that our weekly schedule is drastically 
simplified over the summer.  We hope this gives you time to focus on your family and 
neighbors.  We ask each family to simply put worship in its rightful place at the 

beginning of each week.   Let other things fall away so that you can come to Jesus and 
worship and receive!   We also invite you to pick one ministry that your family would 

be blessed to do together.  Perhaps it’s VBS, camp, or teacher breakfasts, whatever it is 
do one thing (not a dozen things) and do it as best you can together!! 
 

The Westminster Catechism summarizes the purpose of our lives like this, “You were 
created to glorify God and enjoy God forever!”  This summer enjoy God and bring God 
glory through the simple things you do!   
 

                 Be blessed this summer friends!   Hope to see you Sunday!  
                                                                                      Pastor Jenny & Pastor Scott!       

*Claim a worship moment in your day by watching the You-Tube video, “Come to 
Jesus”.                                                                

New Market UMC  
 

Proposed Vision Statement 

(Vision statement is our goal 

we want to achieve) 
  

New Market UMC Strives 

to build and empower 

disciples for Jesus Christ 
  

Proposed Mission Statement 

(How we are going to 

accomplish our goal) 

  

New Market UMC 

encourages faithful 

discipleship for Jesus 

Christ by participating in 

Prayer, the Word, 

Worship, Fellowship and 

Service. 
  

 

 

 

 

Pg.2 – Children’s and          
Youth Ministries 
 

Pg.3-7- Church Specific 
  

Pg. 8 - Church Missions 
 

Pg. 11 & 12 – June & July         

Calendars 

 



 

   

 

New This Summer at the library, Sidewalk book sale 

every Saturday 10 – 1 p.m. 

Volunteers needed for the library and Summer 

sidewalk book sales! We are in need of volunteers 

for the new Summer library hours. If you can 

commit to the entire time or just partial time your 

help would be greatly appreciated. Contact Marilyn 

Fritz if you are interested  

(240) 405-4614 

 

 

 

 

 

Parish Children and Youth Ministry 
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New Market UMC 

Summer Library 

Children’s Story Time 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Wednesday’s  

10 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 
(Stories at 11:00 a.m. with play 

time in between) 

 

Hours Every Saturday! 

10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

(Stories at 11:00 a.m. with play 

time in between) 
 

 
 

 

Y 
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New Market Youth are invited to participate in one of these life 

changing camps at Manidokan. To register for the camps go on-line 

www.bwccampsandretreats.com. 

Wet & Wild: July 7 – 12 Rising 3rd – 7th graders 

(Pastor Jenny will be director of this camp) 

 

Best Week Ever: June 23rd – 28th 

Rising 6 – 9th graders 

 

Senior High Camp: July 14 – 19th 

Rising 9th – 12th graders 

 

 

 

 

 

Keep the Youth Group 

in your prayers this 

Summer! 

 

Pray for the youth at 
Creation Festival 

June 25th – 29th 

 

Pray for our youth at 

Wet n Wild 

July 7th  
 

 

Pray for more youth 

leaders  
 

 
 

            
 



THIS & THAT! 
  

WOW! When I was driving my Uncle Foster somewhere he would look at the license 

plates of the car in front of him and make up words starting with the letters on the 

plates and he could do it so fast and it actually made sense. I do it some today but 

have never been able to do it fast and have it make any sense. But I figure it helps 

your brain (which I need) and I memorize my license plate letters and numbers that 

way in case my car got stolen. 

  

Anyway, I saw this word "wow" the other day in an article I was reading and it got 

me to thinking what would that stand for. I came up with "wonder of wonders". At 

the end of the article was this prayer (Growing With Purpose, by Jon Walker): "Father, 

renew and maintain in us your steadfast spirit (Psalm 51:10). Shape us by your 

"wow!" and let it flow through us like water from the eternal spring of heaven." I 

think it's a "wow" to me that Jesus loves us warts and all! Don't wait to come to Jesus 

by trying to be perfect because that will never be in this life, but when you open your 

heart to Him, He will give you a life you never thought you could have. 

  

Blessings to all, Marilyn Brooks 

 

Marilyn Brooks  
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Men’s Day Apart (Antietam Battlefield) July 27, 2013 

From James M. McPherson's Crossroads of Freedom: 

Asked about the meaning of Antietam, the surgeon of a New Hampshire regiment, who 
remained in the vicinity of Sharpsburg for more than a month to treat the wounded, could find 

no answer: "To the feeling man this war is truly a tragedy but to the thinking man it must appear 
a madness," he wrote. "We win a great victory. It goes through the country. The masses rejoice, 

but if all could see the thousands of poor, suffering, dying men their rejoicing would turn to 
weeping…. I pray God may stop such infernal work--though perhaps he has sent it upon us for 

our sins. Great indeed must have been our sins if such is our punishment." 

The United Methodist Men of Mt. Carmel and New Market are invited to participate in a day of 

food, fun, faith, and artillery. We will be guided by Nick Wood, who edited the military history 
magazine MHQ for six years, as we relive the costliest day for casualties in American history, 

and reflect on the lives, faith, and courage of the Civil War soldiers. 
 

8 a.m. Meet for home-cooked breakfast, Mt. Carmel Great Room 
9 a.m. Leave on shuttle bus for Antietam 

11 a.m. Artillery demonstrations on the battlefield 
Noon Lunch at Burnside Bridge (Devotion, Faith and War) 

1 p.m. Walk where they walked 
3 p.m.  Head for home 
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U.M.W. 

Circle of Friends 
 
 
 

This is not June/July information as most of the newsletter is, but it’s the “Good News” 
report of the April 20th Talent/Service Auction. There were 95 listed items for sale and 54 

registered, enthusiastic buyers, exceptional food to please the palate and at least 100 people  
enjoying fun and fellowship as our auctioneer, Susan Summers, kept the crowd bidding and 
entertained. 

 
A big thanks to all of you that donated items and services for sale – all listed in the sale bill.  

Additional financial donations to the auction came from Mary Lee Matthews, $500; Mabel Heider, 
$100; June and Steve Oden, $100; Nell Ganoway, $100; Food Booth $224.16 and Greenview  
Friends, $175. Financial donations to the handicapped bathroom project came from Carolyn and Tom 

Geary, $3,000 and Norma Jean Geary, $1,000. The grand total from donations and the auction was 
$11,997 -- $11,197 will go to the bathroom project and $800 will go to the NMUMC Community 

Emergency Service Fund. 
 
To make any event successful it takes much planning and behind the scenes workers. Thanks to 

Barbara Zimmerman, Joan Price, Marilyn Fritz, Toni Carnahan, Carolyn and Tom Geary, Mary Lou 
Bernota, Tim, Timmy and Luke Summers, Cat Lugez, Brandi Kellogg, Julie Grenier, Angie Hulton, 

Melinda McCollum, Doris Nilson, Joyce Boyd, Linda Siglin, Joan Russell, Secretary Sharon Sutherin 
and Pastor Scott Clawson. 
 

We are looking forward to a tour of Lovely Lane and Mount Vernon Methodist Churches in Baltimore on 
June 15th. Thanks to Linda Siglin for organizing the tour and lunch out. This is open to everyone in our 

congregation. Please call Linda at 301-865-1746 to reserve a spot as we will be carpooling from the 
church parking lot at 8:30 a.m. Saturday, June 15th. Reservations are needed by June 9th. 
 

Watch the bulletin for July and August outings as we don’t have regular meetings during the Summer,  
but our outings are open to all that would like to join us! For more information, contact Thelma Gesling  

at 301-865-5514. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

Remember what it was like to be a Scout?  The adventures, challenges, friends, and fun? 
Even if you weren’t a Scout, you know what they stand for: character, confidence, leadership, and 

great memories.  Your July mission donation will go to support the church’s two scouting 
programs, Boy Scout Troop 628 and Cub Scout Pack 1628.  Our goal is for the scouting program 

we provide to be available for all boys.  Your mission donations will be set aside to help boys from 
families with financial needs join and stay in scouting by providing scholarships for scouting 
activities so that all of our boys can make great memories and “put the outing in scouting”. 

Pack 1628 currently serves 30 Cub Scouts ranging from grade 1 through grade 5 and has 15 
registered leaders and many supportive parents that make the pack go.  Five boys from Pack 1628 
bridged to Boy Scout Troops in March of this year.  The pack provides several family camping 

opportunities for the scouts.  In the summer, boys can go to day camp, Cub Scout Resident Camp, 
or Webelos Resident Camp.  

 
Troop 628 has recently grown to over 50 scouts that range from 12 through 18 years old.  In 

3 short years, we have had five boys progress to the rank of Eagle and have several more that are 
well on their way to attaining this honor.  The troop has approximately 40 registered and trained 

adults that provide guidance and support to our boys.  The Boy Scouts have countless camping, 
hiking, and boating opportunities through the year.  Many of our boys attend a week long summer 

camp to work on merit badges and build camaraderie. 
 

Both groups of young men provide cheerful service to the community in many ways.  Both 
groups made contributions to the recent Talent and Service Auction and are involved in the 

Scouting for Food program in the fall.  The Pack has helped the Town of New Market with a 
landscaping project on the east end of town and have decided to make it a recurring project.  The 
Troop recently completed an Eagle project outside of the Schoolhouse that included erecting an 

event sign, rebuilding a bench, and landscaping.  Our boys and leaders were also a very vital part of 
the landscaping project to complete the Mount Carmel parking lot.  

 
If you want to learn more about Cub Scout Pack 1628 or Boy Scout Troop 628, check out 

our bulletin boards in the Schoolhouse or visit the troop website at http://www.bsatroop628.org/.  
Thank you so much for supporting Scouting. 
 



 
 
 

LEADERSHIP REVIVAL & PLANNING RETREAT 
August 3rd 9:30a.m.-2:00p.m. 

The pastors invite our leaders to save August 3rd on your calendar for a special day apart at a 
retreat location to pray, plan, and play.   This will give us time to embrace the missional 
purpose of our congregations and for each team to plan for fall ministry.  Being together will 
give us opportunity to build a comprehensive calendar which minimizes stress and maximizes 
ministry.  All church council members & team leaders are asked to make this a top priority.  
Members of teams & committees, teachers, worship leaders, and all those interested in 
shaping our ministry are invited to attend.   After our meetings we invite you to stick around 
and enjoy some fun.  More details coming soon!   An engaging program for children & youth 
will be provided so that your family can enjoy the day together.   

 
 

 
 
 
FIRST PLACE:  What takes First Place in Your Family? 
 
 
 

 
As you make your plans for fall we invite your family to ask this question around the dinner 
table.  This is the time for registering for fall sports, making commitments for community 
activities, signing up for groups etc.  Now is the time to consider how you keep God and family 
time at the top of your priorities.  Many in our church family have shared that Sunday sports 
and community obligations have caused them to miss church and loose quality family time.  
Many families share that they rarely get to share a meal together.  We invite you to consider 
how you can lower your stress, teach your children that worship is a special time in the week, 
and foster a healthier home environment.  Here are a few tips:   

1. ASK!  Before you sign up for a sports team or activity ask if they have Sunday morning obligations.  If 

they do seek out a different organization.   

2. Choose One for a balanced life!  Many families are sharing how stretched thin they are.  We were not 

created for thinness, we were created for health.  Choosing one sports team, or one activity to savor 

rather than rushing from one to the other can be a freeing experience.  You are worth it!   

3. Make a date with those most important!  Rather than filling every space with activities make a date 

with God every Sunday morning and make a date for family dinner at least once each week!  

4. Listen to your body and the voices in your family.  If you hear “I am tired, I am weary, I am stressed…” 

It’s time to put your health, your family, and your faith back in FIRST PLACE!    

 



 

We Have Heard Your Big Questions! 
Plan ahead so you don’t miss the response to your question!  The questions are being covered at both 
churches unless noted.      
 
Where is the justice in forgiveness?  Do I have to forgive everything?  Is there punishment for wrong 
doing?   Mt. Carmel -May 26th  New Market  - June 2nd 
 
Why do bad things happen to good people?  Why does it seem that bad things don’t happen to bad 
people?  Is hardship a punishment for sin?    New Market – May 26th    Mt. Carmel - June 2nd 

 
Am I a Child of God?   Are we destined (ordained) to salvation and not to wrath?  Are babies born with 
original sin?   –  June 9th  Pinecliff Park Service  
 
Is the Bible really true?  Does science contradict the Bible?   Can we believe in Dinosaurs?   
               Mt. Carmel - June 16th   New Market - June 23rd    
 
Is God Really as Violent as God seems in the Bible movies?  Can violence be just?      
 New Market - June 16th  Mt. Carmel  - June 23rd  
 
Am I saved?  Once I experience salvation can I “sin away” my sa lvation?  What is the mission of Jesus’ 
followers?    June 30th    Mt. Carmel and New Market 
 
What is the purpose of our church?  Is the church the bride of Christ?    July 7th    New Market 
 
What is Heaven like?  What do I have to hope for?   Is there free will in heaven?  If so what would 
prevent us from destroying heaven and “falling” again?    

July 14th & 21st at New Market & July 28th @ Mt. Carmel. 

 

 
 

SUMMER STAFF & OFFICE COVERAGE 
Summer is a time of vacations, missions, and continuing education courses for our staff.  

Please follow this guide for pastor coverage and office assistance. 
June 17th-June 28th Mt. Carmel office is closed.   

New Market office is will be closed June 22nd – June 28th. 
Pastor Jenny is on call, please call her directly on her work cell for all assistance 

 240-409-4722. 
July1st-August 16th - Mt. Carmel office is open Tuesdays and Thursdays 9am-1pm and  

New Market Office is open Tuesdays and Fridays 9a.m. to 2p.m.   When possible contact 
the appropriate office to receive the number for the on call pastor.  After hours call the pastors 

on their cell phones.  In case of emergency do not hesitate to leave a message with both 
Pastors and the on call pastor will return your call. 

This is a good time to put the office numbers and pastor cell numbers in your phones.  We are 
here to serve you.  Please only use the Pastor Cell numbers after 5pm in Emergency situations. 

New Market Office:                                        Mt. Carmel Office: 301-662-1303 
Pastor Scott Clawson: 240-409-8119         Pastor Jenny Smith  240-409-4722 
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SHARE Drivers Needed 

 
Looking for a Ministry that includes driving and visiting? If you would like to become a SHARE driver 
please contact Pastor Scott. What is SHARE? It is a group of dedicated volunteers that put food 
packages together once a month to deliver those who need it most. What is a driver’s responsibility?  To 
pick up the grocery packages in the morning at Mt Airy and deliver them to predetermined destinations. 
Skills, a driver’s license, a car and a caring heart. 
  

Future Delivery Dates: 
June 22 
July 27 
Aug. 24 

Sept. 28 

 

 
 

New Market and Mt. Carmel 2013 Missions 

January New Market/Mt. Carmel Mission Trip 

February Religious Coalition 

March One Great Hour of Sharing 

April Nothing but Nets 

May Youth for Christ 

June Camping Ministries 

July Boy Scouts  

August VBS mission 

September Habitat for Humanity 

October UMCOR  

November Missions of  Mercy  

December Board of Child Care 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

The email address for New Market UMC is hometownchurch@comcast.net 
We look forward to hearing from you! 

Summer camps seek money for scholarships 

As leaders at the Baltimore-Washington Conference's retreat and camping ministries prepare to receive 824 campers this 
summer, they are sending out a special appeal to United Methodists. Funds are urgently needed if area children are to be 
allowed to experience fun, friends, faith and God's transforming love at camp this summer. This June we have over 20 Mt. 
Carmel and New Market youth participating in at least one of our camping ministries, camps are offered at Manidokan, a 
Methodist organized retreat week and Creation 2013, a Christian music festival with numerous bands and inspirational 
speakers. Many of our youth are in need of scholarship’s to help pay for the cost of the camps, they are working toward 
earning these scholarship’s by holding a car wash and by completing service in mission hours. This June we are asking you 
to support this vital ministry, proceeds will help fund our youth and youth from other church’s in our area. Mark “camping 
ministries” in the memo line of the check. 
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June & July  
Reminders 

 

Save the Date: 
Last day of Sunday School is June 2nd  
 

Sunday June 9th, 10:00a.m. Joint River Baptism Service 

at Pinecliff Park, no regular Sunday School or services 

this Sunday 

 

Pastor Scott will be on vacation from June 10th – 23rd. If 
you have any pastoral needs please contact Pastor Jenny 

 240-409-4722. 
 
Due to a full summer schedule the next “Call to 
the Mountain” will be in September.  

 

No Administrative meetings in July 

 

June & July 
Meeting Dates 

 
June 3rd – 7 p.m. Outreach meeting 
in the Ed. Building 
 
June 4th – 7 p.m. Trustees meeting 
in the Schoolhouse  
 
June 11th – 7 p.m. LET team 
meeting in the Schoolhouse 
 
June 12th – 7 p.m. Council meeting 
in the Schoolhouse 
  
June 22nd – 9:30 – 11:30 a.m. VBS 
work meetings in the Schoolhouse 
 
July 8th  - 7 p.m. – 9 p.m. VBS work 
meeting in the Schoolhouse 
 
July 20th 9:30 – 11:30 a.m. VBS 
work meeting in the Schoolhouse 
 

 
Game On!! 

June 19th and July 17th Come one, come all! 
Everyone is invited to a wonderful day of 

fellowship and fun on Game Day, 1:30 PM, on 

Wednesday, at the New Market “School 

House.” Games start at 1:30 and the first 

session ends around 3 PM but ongoing fun 

and fellowship can continue on that afternoon. 

Last month we had a great time with a variety 

of games. Light snacks and refreshments will 

be provided. 

 
Summer Volunteer Choir 

 

 
 

 
This summer the choir will sing through Father’s 
Day and then take a well-deserved break until 
September. 
Our summer tradition has been to fill the spot in 
the service where the choir usually sings an 
anthem with volunteer talent. We have no 
tryouts, no auditions. If you are confident 
enough to sing, dance, or play an instrument in 
church, your talents are welcomed. 
So far, Jaqie Keady and Nick are planning a 
duet, but all dates are open.  
Who knows what talents the congregation—or 
friends or neighbors—might provide? 
If you are at all inclined to perform in a summer 
church service, call Nick Wood at 301-865-5378, 
or see him at church. 
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SAVE THE DATES: Coming in August – Vacation Bible School 

The preparation for Vacation Bible School at New Market United Methodist Church is gearing up and we 

cannot wait to see you all again and hopefully lots of new friends. The program this year is “TELL IT ON THE 

MOUNTAIN – WHERE JESUS CHRIST IS LORD”.   

When:  Monday through Friday, August 12th through August 16th 

Time:  6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

Who:  Preschool to 5th grade (ages 4 to 11 – don’t worry there is wiggle room in those age ranges) 

Where:  New Market United Methodist Church. 

You can preregister now online at http://www.newmarketumc.com or call the church office at 301-865-3530. 

Please plan on joining us to climb higher than ever to celebrate our Lord, Jesus Christ! 

 

 

 

Sunday, June 16, 2013 – Father’s Day Dessert 

Reception 

After the 11:00 a.m. service on Father’s Day, it is the 

ladies turn to recognize all the fathers in the church.  

The ladies will be preparing a strawberry shortcake 

dessert, but with a twist – instead of shortcake, 

warm waffles will be the foundation of this yummy 

treat.  Please plan on joining us to honor the Dads in 

our congregation and around the world. 

 

Small Group Opportunities for Summer 
 

 
We encourage everyone to continue in their 
discipleship adventure by attending one of our 
summer small groups. 
 
 
 
Tuesday mornings 9:30 – 11:00 a.m. 
Scripture to Life at Mt. Carmel conference room 
 
Thursday evenings 6:00 – 7:00 p.m.  
Men’s Navigators at New Market Ed. Bldg. 
 
Sunday mornings 9:30 – 10:30 a.m. 
“Letters from a Skeptic” in the New Market 
Schoolhouse 
 
 
 



 Sunday Worship Time 11A.M. 
Sunday Monday 

 
 
 

Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

1 

 
2 3 4 5 6 7 8 
 

Last day of 
Sunday School 

 
7p.m. 
Outreach 
meeting  (Ed 
Bldg) 
 

 
7p.m. 
Trustees Meeting    
(schoolhouse 
kitchen) 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

7pm Disciple 
8:30pm Basketball MC 

 
AA 12pm & 8pm 

 

 
 
 
 
 

7:30pm Choir 

 
 
 

 

9 10 11 12 13 
 
 
 
 
 

14 15 
 
10 a.m. River 
baptism service at 
Pinecliff Park  

 

7p.m.  Finance 
Meeting  (Library) 
 
 
 
7 p.m. LET Team 
meeting in the 
Schoolhouse 
 
 

 

 

 

   
 

  
 

8:30pm Basketball MC 

     Youth Group 
 

AA 12pm & 8pm 

 

 

 
 

7:30pm Choir 

Last day 
of school 

U.M.W 
Lovely Lane 

16 17 18 19        20 21 22 

Happy Father’s 
Day! 

 
 
 

 

 
7pm Disciple 

 
   8:30pm Basketball MC 

Youth Group 
AA 12pm & 8pm 

 

 

 
 

 

9:30 – 11:30 
a.m.  

VBS work 
meeting 

(Schoolhouse) 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

  

Pastor Scott at 
Creation Festival 

Pastor Scott at Creation 
Festival 
 
 
 

AA 12pm & 8pm 

Pastor Scott at 
Creation 
Festival 

Pastor Scott at 
Creation 
Festival 

Pastor Scott at 
Creation 
Festival 

30 

 

                                                                  
 

 
 
 

6:30pm YOUTH 

GROUP!! 
 

7 p.m. Church 
Council meeting 
(Schoolhouse) 

 

1:30 p.m.  Game 
Day! 

 

June Birthdays: 
Lorie Cooper      06/02 
Pastor Scott      06/06 

Allie McCollum     06/06 

Joan Price                     06/18 
Mike Grenier      06/27 

June Oden       06/30 
 

Anniversaries 
Joann & Walt Russell    06/13 
Julie & Mike Grenier    06/15 

Howard & Patia Selby    06/15 

        

 



 Sunday Worship Time 11A.M. 
Sunday Monday 

 
 
 

Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
 
 

*No 
Administrative

meetings in 
July! 

1                                                                             2 3 4 5 6 
           

 
 
 

 
 

AA 12pm & 8pm 
 

Happy 4th of 
July! 

 
 

 
7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

Youth Group 
Wet N Wild 
 
(Pastor Jenny) 
Camp 
Manidokan 

 (Pastor Jenny) 
Camp 
Manidokan  

 
7 p.m. – 9 p.m. 
VBS work meeting 
(Schoolhouse) 
 

Pastor Scott at 
Wesley 

(Pastor Jenny) 
Camp Manidokan  
 
 
Pastor Scott at 

Wesley 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

    (Pastor Jenny) 
Camp Manidokan  

 
AA 12pm & 8pm 

 

    (Pastor 
Jenny) Camp 
Manidokan  

 
 
 
 

Pastor Scott at 
Wesley 

    (Pastor 
Jenny) Camp 
Manidokan  
 
Pastor Scott at 

Wesley 

    (Pastor 
Jenny) Camp 
Manidokan  

 

14 15 16 17 18 
 
 
 
 
 

19 20 
 

 Pastor Scott at 
Wesley  

 
Pastor Jenny at 

Drew 
 
 

Pastor Scott at 
Wesley 

 
 

Pastor Jenny at 
Drew 

 
 

 

 

 

   
 

  
      

Pastor Scott at Wesley 
    Pastor Jenny at Drew 
 

AA 12pm & 8pm 

 
 

Pastor Scott at 
Wesley 

 
Pastor Jenny 

at Drew 
 

Pastor Scott at 

Wesley 
 

Pastor Jenny 
at Drew 

 

9:30 – 11:30 
a.m. 

VBS work 
meeting 

(Schoolhouse) 
 
 

21 22 23 24        25 26 27 

  
Pastor Scott at 

Wesley 

 
Pastor Jenny at 

Drew 
 

Pastor Scott at 
Wesley 

 

Pastor Jenny at 

Drew 

 

    6:30pm 
 

 
  Pastor Jenny at Drew 

 
AA 12pm & 8pm 

 

 

Pastor Scott at 

Wesley 
 
 

Pastor Jenny 
at Drew 

 

Pastor Scott at 
Wesley 

 
Pastor Jenny 

at Drew 
 

Men’s Day 
Apart 

(Antietam 
Battlefield) 

28 29 30 31 

 
Pastor Scott at 

Wesley 
 
 
 

Pastor Scott at 

Wesley 

Pastor Scott at Wesley 
 

 
 

AA 12pm & 8pm 

 
 

       

Pastor Scott at 
Wesley 

1:30p.m. 
Game Day! 

 

 

July Birthdays: 
Richard Stonebraker      07/01 
Jeanne Beard        07/05 

Elizabeth Crandall       07/17 

Thelma Gesling       07/17 
Daniel Ashbaugh       07/20 

Kaden Thomas Koch       07/20 

Luc Lugez        07/26 
Mabel Heider                                   07/28 

 

Anniversaries 
Mary Lou & Matt Bernota      07/06 

Richard & Sharon Riley      07/13 

        
 

Pastor Scott at 

Wesley 



June & July Helpers:

  
 
June 2nd 

Lay Reader: Nicole Hart        
Ushers:  Olen Moore, Hilary Moore    
Greeter: Donna Clawson 

Acolyte: Marilyn Fritz 
Nursery: Kelly Herzig, Brandie Kellogg 
Counters: Nick Wood, Patty Robinson 
Close Out: Sharon Riley 
 

June 9th 
Lay Reader: Hilary Moore 
Ushers:  Tom Geary, Andrew McCollum 
Greeter: Carolyn Geary 
Acolyte: Thomas Grenier 

Nursery: Cat Lugez, Donna Clawson  
Counters: Linda Siglin, Toni Carnahan 
Close Out: Mary Lou Bernota 
 
June 16th 
Lay Reader: Joyce Boyd 
Ushers:  Tim Summers, Timmy Summers 
Greeter: Melinda McCollum  
Acolyte: Jonathan Grenier 

Nursery: Alex Beard, Angela Hulton 
Counters: Walt Russell, Patty Robinson 
Close Out: Scot Morrow 
 
June 23rd 
Lay Reader: Kevin Hart 

Ushers:  Mike Grenier, Luke Summers 
Greeter: Barbara Zimmerman 
Acolyte: Ethan Hart 
Nursery: Doris Nilson, Julie Grenier  
Counters: Nick Wood, Patty Robinson 

Close Out:  RJ Grenier 
 
June 30th 
Lay Reader: Glen Pritchard 
Ushers: RJ Grenier, Ben Grenier 

Greeter: Donna Clawson 
Acolyte: Marilyn Fritz 
Nursery: Angela Hulton, Cat Lugez 
Counters: Linda Siglin, Toni Carnahan 
Close Out: Mike Grenier 
 

 

 

Daniel & Lorie Cooper 

Glenn & Lori Ann Anderson 

Alfred & Peachie Phelps 

Susan Stevens 

Jason, Thersa & William Dowling 

 



 
 
July 7th 

Lay Reader: Rita Crandall 
Ushers: Olen Moore, Hilary Moore 
Greeter: Jeanne Beard 
Acolyte: Jonathan Grenier 
Nursery: Kelly Herzig, Brandie Kellogg 

Counters: Nick Wood, Patty Robinson 
Close Out: Scot Morrow 
 
July 14th 
Lay Reader: Marilyn Fritz      
Ushers: Tom Geary, Andrew McCollum 

Greeter: Carolyn Geary 
Acolyte: Ethan Hart 
Nursery: Heidi Wilhelm, Cat Lugez 
Counters: Linda Siglin, Walt Russell 
Close Out: Sharon Riley 

 
July 21st 
Lay Reader: Julie Grenier 
Ushers: Rob Wilhelm, Luke Summers 
Greeter: Heidi Wilhelm 

Acolyte: Jonathan Grenier 
Nursery: Donna Clawson, Marilyn Fritz 
Counters: Nick Wood, Toni Carnahan 
Close Out: Mary Lou Bernota 
 
July 28th 

Lay Reader: Alex Beard 
Ushers: Tim Summers, Timmy Summers 
Greeter: Nicole Hart 
Acolyte: Ethan Hart 
Nursery: Susie Lawson, Jeanne Beard 

Counters: Toni Carnahan, Patty Robinson 
Close Out: RJ Grenier 
 
 
Important Notice for Ushers and Close Out Helpers: 
 
First named usher will be the primary usher, it is this usher’s responsibility to hand out bulletins and 
to complete a head count 15 minutes into the service, the head count should include everyone in the 
sanctuary and everyone in nursery including helpers, they head usher should also sit in the pews at 
the rear of the sanctuary in case there are any latecomers or to be able to view anyone who may need 
assistance during the service,  the second named usher will help with the offering and communion 
when applicable. 
Close out is the Trustee in charge to make sure the Education building and the schoolhouse are 
secure, the heat turned down to 60 degrees and lights are off.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

On May 19th, we 
welcomed Kasey Andrea 

Barboza into the family of 

Christ through the sacred 
act of baptism. Kasey is 

the daughter of Brenda 

Lawson and Jeremy 

Barboza. Kasey was born 
on November 4, 2008. 
 

 

This July Pastor Scott will be spending his weekdays back in school, it has only been 32 years 
since he has stepped into a classroom. As part of his continuing education requirement, Pastor 
Scott will be attending Wesley Seminary weekdays from July 8th to Aug 2nd, during the hours 
of 8:00 a.m. to 5p.m., he will not be available by cell phone or email. During these hours if you 
are in need of immediate pastoral care please contact either church office during their summer 

hours of operation, if the offices are closed please leave a message or you can leave a message 
on Pastor Scott's phone or by email, he will reply to you at his earliest convenience.  
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


